KANSAS STATE COLLEGE OF AGRICULTURE AND APPLIED SCIENCE

DEPARTMENT OF
PHYSICAL EDUCATION AND ATHLETICS
MANHATTAN, KANSAS

August 2, 1938

Dr. Forrest C. Allen Director of Physical Education University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Doctor:

I did not receive a letter from you in regard to the individual pictures I sent, although, I did get the pictures back. Doubtless, this letter was passed on to Mr. Lashbrook, our publicity man, while I was on vacation and did not write you that we have no composite picture of the squad. I generally leave that matter entirely up to the requests of the class-book committee and had no group request.

I trust you are having a swell summer, and I am sorry this matter was overlooked from this end.

Very sincerely yours,

Frank P. Root

Head Basketball Coach

FPR:LR